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The Rapid Alert System for Non-Food Products (RAPEX)

RAPEX ­ Weekly overview report of notifications

week 32 ­ 2015

Level Type No. 
Ref.

Notifying
country

Product Risk Measures
adopted
by

notifying
country

Products
were

found and
measures
were
taken
also in:

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 1 

A12/0992/15
Spain Category: Toys

Product: Toy handcuffs

Brand: Marco's Toys

Name: Police
HANDCUFFS

Type/number of model:
1. Ref. 1010,
2. Ref. 1011

Batch number/Barcode:
1. 8435399010101 ,
2. 8435399010118

OECD Portal Category:
86000000 - Toys / Games

Description: Toy
handcuffs made of metal,
supplied in cardboard
and plastic packaging.

Country of origin: China

Injuries

The handcuffs have
sharp metal edges
which can cause
injuries to children.

The product does not
comply with the
requirements of the
Toy Safety Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN 71-1.

Compulsory
measures:
Import
rejected at
border  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 2 

A12/0993/15
Germany Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion items

Product: Leather gloves

Brand: Louis Fun
Company

Name: Highway 1

Type/number of model:

Chemical

The amount of
chromium (VI) found in
the leather is too high
(measured value up to
34.4 mg/kg).
Chromium (VI) is
sensitising and may
trigger allergic
reactions.

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0993/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0992/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Highway 1 Shorty

Batch number/Barcode:
2000201809035 ; Batch
4544/039593, 0314

OECD Portal Category:
64000000 - Personal
Accessories

Description: Fingerless
black leather gloves;
partly lined with two
different black textile
materials (at the sides of
the hand); back of the
hand perforated, Velcro
fastening at the wrist.

Country of origin:
Pakistan

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 3 

A12/0994/15
United
Kingdom

Category: Other

Product: Garden weed
burner

Brand: Coopers of
Stortford

Name: Kill Weed

Type/number of model:
8610/D801

Batch number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal Category:
81000000 - Lawn /
Garden Supplies

Description: Garden gas
weed burner supplied
without gas canister. No
packaging.

Country of origin:
Taiwan

Burns,
Fire

If the gas canister is
not fitted correctly this
can lead to a leakage
of gas and risk of fire
when product is
ignited for normal use.

One fatal accident.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 4 

A12/0995/15
Spain Category: Electrical

appliances and
equipment

Product: Electric glue
gun

Brand: GOLD EAGLE

Fire

The conductors in the
cable are too thin and
the cable can overheat
which might cause a
fire. In addition, if the

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0994/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0995/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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KING

Name: Hot Melt Glue
Gun

Type/number of model:
Model: GL-806; ref.:
47081

Batch number/Barcode:
8435378470810

OECD Portal Category:
82000000 - Tools /
Equipment - Power

Description: Blue glue
gun in a blister pack.

Country of origin: The
Netherlands

user touches the
cable, he or she may
suffer burns.

The product does not
comply with the
requirements of the
Low Voltage Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN 60335.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 5 

A12/0996/15
United
Kingdom

Category: Electrical
appliances and
equipment

Product: Travel plug
adaptor

Brand: Unknown

Name: Travel Universal
Adaptor

Type/number of model:
931L

Batch number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal Category:
78000000 - Electrical
Supplies

Description: Mains
electrical travel plug
adaptor for use
worldwide.

Country of origin: China

Electric shock

The adaptor has no
provision for earthing
and internal contacts
are not secured
adequately. The plug
pins which carry mains
electrical current can
become exposed
during use of the
product exposing the
user to live parts and
the risk of electric
shock.

The product does not
comply with the
requirements of the
Low Voltage Directive
and the relevant
international standard
IEC844-2-5 and the
relevant national
standard BS1363.

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 6 

A12/0997/15
The
Netherlands

Category: Toys

Product: Finger paint kit

Brand: Bruynzeel

Name: miffy finger paint

Type/number of model:
9518K04

Chemical

The green finger paint
contains N-
Nitrosodiethanolamine
(measured value 3,5
mg/kg) which is
classified as a human
carcinogen.

The product does not

Compulsory
measures:
Warning
consumers of
the risks,
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of a
product from

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0996/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0997/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Batch number/Barcode:
8710141101062;
130828001 (batch)

OECD Portal Category:
86000000 - Toys / Games

Description: 4 tubes of
finger paint, 90 ml each
tube (green, yellow, red
and blue), packaged in a
yellow cardboard box.

Country of origin: China

comply with the
requirements of the
Toy Safety Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN 71-12.

en users  

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 7 

A12/0998/15
Portugal Category: Motor vehicles

Product: Motorcycle

Brand: Honda

Name: CB500F &
CBR500R

Type/number of model:
Models: CB500FAD,
CB500FD, CB500FAE,
CB500FE, CB500FAF
and CBR500RAD. Types:
ED and 3ED.

Batch number/Barcode:
Year model: 2013 to
2015. Production period:
between 17 December
2012 and 27 May 2015.

OECD Portal Category:
77000000 - Automotive

Description: Motorcycle.

Country of origin:
Thailand

No pictures are
available

Injuries

The fuel level float arm
in the fuel tank could
become detached
from its holder. In the
worst case, this could
lead to the engine
stalling if the arm
contacts the fuel pump
terminals.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 8 

A12/0999/15
Spain Category: Childcare

articles and children's
equipment

Product: Soother holder

Brand: LES PETITS

Name: Unknown

Type/number of model:
OSO RS Ref. 719505

Batch number/Barcode:
Unknown

Choking

The holder is
sufficiently small to
enter a child's mouth
and it does not have
sufficient ventilation
holes to avoid the risk
of obstruction of the
airways in the event of
accidental ingestion.
The product does not
comply with the
relevant European
standard EN 12586.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0998/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/0999/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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OECD Portal Category:
54000000 - Baby Care

Description: Bear
soother holder. At one
end of the chain there is a
clip/holder, and at the
other a figure in the form
of a bear. It comes in a
white cardboard box with
several star motifs in
various colours and a girl
with a ball in her hand.
The soother holder is
packed in a transparent
plastic bag inside the
box.

Country of origin: Italy

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 9 

A12/1000/15
Spain Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion items

Product: Men's sandals

Brand: CORONEL
TAPIOCCA

Name: Unknown

Type/number of model:
models C211-21 and
C213-31

Batch number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal Category:
63000000 - Footwear

Description: Two models
of men's sandals with
intertwined strips of
leather, supplied in a
yellow cardboard box.
They have a hanging tag
displaying the
composition pictogram
and the brand logo.

Country of origin: India

 

Chemical

The products contains
Chromium VI
(measured values
11.6 g/kg and 10.6
mg/kg respectively).

Chromium VI is
sensitising and may
trigger allergic
reactions.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1000/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Serious
risk

Consumer
products 10 

A12/1001/15
Germany Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion items

Product: Baby socks

Brand: Sockswear

Name: Baby Söckchen
("Baby socks")

Type/number of model:
Unknown

Batch number/Barcode:
66630002121000000500

OECD Portal Category:
67000000 - Clothing

Description: Pack of
seven pairs of baby
socks, in different colours
and with different
patterns.

Country of origin: China

Chemical

The orange polyester
fibres of the socks
contain azo dyes
releasing an
excessive amount of
the aromatic amine 4-
aminoazobenzene
(measured value: 525
mg/kg). The aromatic
amine in question has
a high allergenic
potential on exposure
to the skin and is
known to be
carcinogenic.

The product does not
comply with the
requirements of the
REACH Regulation.

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 11 

A12/1002/15
Czech
Republic

Category: Toys

Product: Plastic Toy

Brand: KULKI

Name: Ukladanka

Type/number of model:
Unknown

Batch number/Barcode:
5907803937517

OECD Portal Category:
86000000 - Toys / Games

Description: Plastic duck
wrapped in plastic foil

Country of origin:
Poland

Choking

The product contains
small parts (the eyes
of the duck) that can
be easily detached. A
small child could put
them in the mouth and
choke on them.

The product does not
comply with the
requirements of the
Toy Safety Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN 71-1.

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1002/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1001/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Serious
risk

Consumer
products 12 

A12/1003/15
Belgium Category: Toys

Product: Toy gun with
darts

Brand: Cigioki

Name: Unkown

Type/number of model:
201303

Batch number/Barcode:
8034048168578

OECD Portal Category:
86000000 - Toys / Games

Description: Toy dart
gun with three darts and
a pair of handcuffs

Country of origin: China

Choking

The product contains
small parts (the
suction cups of the
darts) that can be
easily detached. A
child could put them in
the mouth and choke
on them.

The product does not
comply with the
requirements of the
Toy Safety Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN71-1.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 13 

A12/1004/15
Cyprus Category: Electrical

appliances and
equipment

Product: Drink mixer

Brand: Otto

Name: Drink Mixer

Type/number of model:
SB-102(A)

Batch number/Barcode:
5011832004925

OECD Portal Category:
72000000 - Home
Appliances

Description: Electric
drink mixer supplied in a
cardboard box.

Country of origin: China

Fire

If the mixer is used to
prepare a large
number of drinks
within a very short time
interval, the windings
of the motor could
overheat leading to a
fire.

The product does not
comply with the
requirements of the
Low Voltage Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN 60335.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1004/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1003/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Serious
risk

Consumer
products 14 

A12/1005/15
Latvia Category: Construction

products

Product: Cement based
tile adhesive

Brand: Stimelit

Name: Elastīga flīžu
līme/Elastingi plytelių
klijai ('Flexible tile
adhesive')

Type/number of model:
Universal ST1.02

Batch number/Barcode:
bar code:
4779033840554

OECD Portal Category:
83000000 - Building
Products

Description: Cement
based tile adhesive. The
plastic bag contains 5 kg
of the mixture. Expiry date
indicated on package
2015.05.22.

Country of origin:
Lithuania

Chemical

The chemical mixture
contains 4,8 mg/kg of
soluble chromium (VI)
Chromium (VI) may
produce an allergic
reaction.

The product does not
comply with the
REACH Regulation.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 15 

A12/1006/15
Cyprus Category: Hobby/sports

equipment

Product: Inflatable swim
seat

Brand: SAINTEVE

Name: DUCK BABY
BOAT

Type/number of model:
SY-A1059

Batch number/Barcode:
5290509049678

OECD Portal Category:
71000000 - Sports
Equipment

Description: Inflatable
round seat with a
protruding duck head.
The seat has two leg
openings and two yellow
plastic handles and has
measurements of 68cm x
54cm.

Drowning

The product gives the
impression that it is a
toy and has a child
attractive appearance.
As a consequence,
children may be
capsized in the seat
and their head may go
under water thus
causing a risk of
drowning. Swim seats
must not give the
impression that they
are toys.

In addition, the
information on the
product use and the
warnings are
insufficient.

The product does not
comply with the
relevant European
standard EN 13138-3.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1006/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1005/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Country of origin: China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 16 

A12/1007/15
Cyprus Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion items

Product: Girls' bikini

Brand: YES! DO KID'S

Name: Unknown

Type/number of model:
XS 3058

Batch number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal Category:
67000000 - Clothing

Description: White
colour bikini intended for
girls up to 8 years old.
The garment can be tied
and adjusted with halter
neck cords and functional
cords to be tied at the
back.

Country of origin: China

Injuries,
Strangulation

The product has loose
ends at the back and
halter neck cords
which can become
trapped during various
activities of a child. A
loop can be created
causing strangulation
or injuries to the child.

The product does not
comply withthe
relevant standard EN
14682:2007.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 17 

A12/1008/15
Cyprus Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion items

Product: Girls' bikini

Brand: LEONADO

Name: Unknown

Type/number of model:
B313

Batch number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal Category:
67000000 - Clothing

Description: Pink colour
bikini intended for girls up
to 3 years old.The top
part of the garment can

Injuries,
Strangulation

The product has loose
ends at the back,
halter neck cords and
long cords at the waist
area, which can
become trapped
during various
activities of a child. A
loop can be created
causing strangulation
or injuries to the child.

The product does not
comply with the
relevant standard EN
14682.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1007/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1008/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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be tied and adjusted with
halter neck cords and
functional cords to be tied
at the back. The bottom
part can be tied with
functional cords
exceeding the length of
140 mm.

Country of origin:
Unknown

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 18 

A12/1009/15
Cyprus Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion items

Product: Girls' bikini

Brand: POWER
FLOWER

Name: Unknown

Type/number of model:
F 547

Batch number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal Category:
67000000 - Clothing

Description: Green
colour bikini intended for
girls of 5-6 years with
functional cords to be tied
at the back and in waist
area.

Country of origin: China

Injuries

The product has loose
ends at the back and
too long cords in the
waist area which can
become trapped
during various
activities of a child. A
loop can be created
causing injuries to the
child.

The product does not
comply with the
relevant standard EN
14682.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 19 

A12/1010/15
Germany Category: Motor vehicles

Product: Passenger car

Brand: Dodge,
Chrysler

Name: Journey, Grand
Caravan, Town & Country

Injuries

In the electronic
ignition lock module,
the ignition lock can
accidentally jump from
the ON to the ACC
(Accessory) position.
This may, under
certain driving

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1009/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1010/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Type/number of model:
Type: JC and RT. EC
type-approval: individual
approval.

Batch number/Barcode:
Dodge Journey: Vehicles
manufactured between
2009 and 2010.,
Dodge Grand Caravan
and Chrysler Town &
Country: Vehicles
manufactured between
2008 and 2010.

OECD Portal Category:
77000000 - Automotive

Description: Passenger
car.

Country of origin: United
States

No pictures are
available

conditions, result in
the engine and
electronic systems
(e.g. airbags) being
accidentally switched
off.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 20 

A12/1011/15
Estonia Category: Toys

Product: Toy tool set

Brand: United Toys
Factory - Kids World

Name: Handy Tools

Type/number of model:
10017

Batch number/Barcode:
6931688420177

OECD Portal Category:
86000000 - Toys / Games

Description: Set of toys
containing 12 various
coloured plastic tools,
supplied in a cardboard
box. Intended for children
24 months+.

Country of origin: China

Choking

The toy pliers break
easily, generating a
small part (fastening
screw). A small child
could put it in the
mouth and choke on it.
The product does not
comply with the
requirements of the
Toy Safety Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN 71-1.

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 21 

A12/1012/15
Czech
Republic

Category: Toys

Product: Toy gun set

Brand: Unknown

Name: SUPER BATTLE

Type/number of model:
Item No: 5157839; B: 240

Batch number/Barcode:

Chemical

The suction cups of
the projectiles contain
di-(2-ethylhexyl)
phthalate (DEHP)
(measured value 0.59
% by weight). This
phthalate may harm
the health of children,
causing possible
damage to the

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1011/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1012/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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6951454578390

OECD Portal Category:
86000000 - Toys / Games

Description: Toy gun set
with an orange holster, 3
projectiles with suction
cups and a target,
supplied in transparent
blister packaging with
cardboard label. Intended
for children 3+ years.

Country of origin: China

reproductive system.

According to the
REACH Regulation
the phthalates DEHP,
DBP and BBP are
prohibited in all toys
and childcare articles.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 22 

A12/1013/15
Czech
Republic

Category: Toys

Product: Plastic toy set

Brand: Fun toys !

Name: My funny Pony

Type/number of model:
ITEM NO. VNA7333

Batch number/Barcode:
2010097643095

OECD Portal Category:
86000000 - Toys / Games

Description: Plastic pink
pony with mirror and
brush, supplied in a
cardboard box with
transparent window.

Country of origin: China

Chemical

The toy contains di-(2-
ethylhexyl) phthalate
(DEHP) (measured
value 5.35 % by
weight). This phthalate
may harm the health of
children, causing
possible damage to
the reproductive
system.

According to the
REACH Regulation
the phthalates DEHP,
DBP and BBP are
prohibited in all toys
and childcare articles.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 23 

A12/1014/15
Czech
Republic

Category: Toys

Product: Plastic toys

Brand: TIAN YUAN

Chemical

The toys contain di-(2-
ethylhexyl) phthalate
(DEHP) (measured

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1013/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1014/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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TOYS

Name: Lovely PetPark

Type/number of model:
NO.2006

Batch number/Barcode:
8590360001103; ITEM
NO. 2006-4

OECD Portal Category:
86000000 - Toys / Games

Description: Different
plastic animals about 12
cm tall, supplied in a
transparent plastic box
including a paper puzzle.

Country of origin: China

value 4.85 % by
weight). This phthalate
may harm the health of
children, causing
possible damage to
the reproductive
system.

According to the
REACH Regulation
the phthalates DEHP,
DBP and BBP are
prohibited in all toys
and childcare articles.

market  

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 24 

A12/1015/15
Czech
Republic

Category: Toys

Product: Fancy-dress
mask

Brand:
FEIZUANTOYS/RAPPA

Name: Makeup WITCH

Type/number of model:
NO.6488 Artikl: 903302,
14 -15,
STJH110/DH9033

Batch number/Barcode:
903302/062013 EAN:
8590687903302

OECD Portal Category:
86000000 - Toys / Games

Description: Fancy-dress
mask set consisting of a
black palette with
makeup (white, yellow,
red, green and blue), an
applicator and a witch
nose of soft plastic.

Country of origin: China

Chemical

The plastic material of
the nose contains di-
(2-ethylhexyl)
phthalate (DEHP)
(measured value:
6.4%). This phthalate
may harm the health of
children, causing
possible damage to
the reproductive
system.

According to the
REACH Regulation
the phthalates DEHP,
DBP and BBP are
prohibited in all toys
and childcare articles.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1015/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Serious
risk

Consumer
products 25 

A12/1016/15
Bulgaria Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion items

Product: Children’s
dress

Brand: Ahsen Morva

Name: Unknown

Type/number of model:
70258

Batch number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal Category:
67000000 - Clothing

Description: Sleeveless,
pleated children’s dress
in dark blue and black,
with an unattached
drawstring in the waist
area that passes through
sewn-on loops.

Country of origin: Turkey

Injuries

The product poses a
risk of injuries due to
the presence of an
unattached belt with
free ends which is too
long.

The product does not
comply with the
European standard
EN 14682.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 26 

A12/1017/15
France Category: Toys

Product: Spiderman
mask

Brand: MARVEL

Name: Spider-man et ses
Amis

Type/number of model:
Unknown

Batch number/Barcode:
Series no:
JFR_FNSPK0001G

OECD Portal Category:
86000000 - Toys / Games

Description: Free gift
with the magazine
'Spiderman et ses amis',
No 1, April-May 2015.
Mask with no packaging

Burns

The product is highly
flammable. If it is
exposed to a naked
flame whilst being
worn and it catches
fire, there is a risk of
facial burns before it
can be removed from
the wearer.

The product does not
comply with the
relevant European
standard EN 71-2.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1016/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1017/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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slipped inside a plastic
bag with the magazine.

Country of origin: China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 27 

A12/1019/15
France Category: Electrical

appliances and
equipment

Product: Travel
immersion heater

Brand: Unknown

Name: Immersion Heater
for Trip in Cars or Trucks

Type/number of model:
600296

Batch number/Barcode:
37 00 232 600 296

OECD Portal Category:
78000000 - Electrical
Supplies

Description: 24V travel
immersion heater for use
in motor vehicles.
Supplied in blister
packaging.

Country of origin: China

Fire

The product overheats
which may start a fire

The product does not
comply with the
relevant European
standard EN 60335.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 28 

A12/1020/15
The
Netherlands

Category: Toys

Product: Musical toy set

Brand: HABA

Name: Groβer
Klangbaukasten ("Large
Sound Workshop")

Type/number of model:
5999 – TL 77479

Batch number/Barcode:
4010168059990 /
6380735 1114

Choking

The toys can easily
break (red block with
ball) releasing small
parts that could be
swallowed by small
children.

The product does not
comply with the
requirements of the
Toy Safety Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN 71-1.

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1020/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1019/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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OECD Portal Category:
86000000 - Toys / Games

Description: 12 different
music toy instruments
made of beech wood and
packaged in a cardboard
box.

Country of origin:
Germany

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 29 

A12/1021/15
The
Netherlands

Category: Toys

Product: Magnetic
fishing set

Brand: Tolo

Name: Unknown

Type/number of model:
TL0017

Batch number/Barcode:
5060108411332

OECD Portal Category:
86000000 - Toys / Games

Description: Two fishing
rods and 6 fishes in
different colours, made of
hard plastic and
packaged in a brown
cardboard box.

Country of origin: China

Choking,
Injuries

The product includes
detachable small parts
(magnetic worms
attached to the fishing
rod) which might
cause small children
to choke if swallowed.

Furthermore, the
magnetic worms have
a high magnetic flux
index which may
cause intestinal
perforation or
blockage if ingested.

The product does not
comply with the
requirements of the
Toy Safety Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN 71-1.

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures  

 

Other
risk
level

Consumer
products 30 

A11/0069/15
Denmark Category: Toys

Product: Mobile

Brand: Smallstuff

Name: Crochet mobile
with stars

Type/number of model:
Article number: 40007-10

Strangulation

The strings of the
product are too long. A
child could get
strangulated. No
warning specifies that
the product must be
kept out of reach of
children.

Voluntary
measures:
Marking the
product with
appropriate
warnings on
the risks  

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1021/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A11/0069/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Batch number/Barcode:
5712352023174

OECD Portal Category:
86000000 - Toys / Games

Description: Mobile in
soft material on a hard
ring. No sounds. No
warning to keep out of
reach for children. CE-
mark.

Country of origin:
Denmark

The product does not
comply with the
requirements of the
Toy Safety Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN71-1.

the product
from the
market  

Other
risk
level

Consumer
products 31 

A11/0070/15
Latvia Category: Chemical

products

Product: Glue

Brand: G-S

Name: G-S Hypo Cement

Type/number of model:
Unknown

Batch number/Barcode:
14218, Bar code:
042831001023

OECD Portal Category:
62000000 - Stationery /
Office Machinery /
Occasion Supplies

Description: Glue for for
various purposes.
Packaged in a white tube
with printed red letters
and in a cardboard box.

Country of origin: United
States

Chemical

The glue contains 1,4
% by weight of
chloroform and 1% by
weight of benzene.
Chloroform in high
doses causes skin
irritation and can
damage health if
inhaled or swallowed.
Benzene is
carcinogenic and
mutagenic, toxic when
inhaled or ingested
and irritant to the eyes
and skin.

The product does not
comply with the
REACH Regulation.

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures  

 

Other Consumer

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A11/0070/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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risk
level

products 32 
A11/0071/15

Spain Category: Lighting
equipment

Product: Desk lamp

Brand: GERIMPORT

Name: Reading Lamp

Type/number of model:
Unknown

Batch number/Barcode:
84305401828229 and
8430540182812

OECD Portal Category:
78000000 - Electrical
Supplies

Description: Metal desk
lamp, packed in a
cardboard box. White or
green colour.

Country of origin: China

Electric shock,
Burns

The screws securing
the internal and
external covers are
inadequate and the
wiring with basic
insulation may
become accessible. A
defect in the wiring
insulation would make
live parts accessible.
Accessible parts of the
lamp overheat during
use and the user might
suffer burns.

The product does not
comply with the
requirements of the
Low Voltage Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN 60598.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Other
risk
level

Consumer
products 33 

A11/0072/15
Germany Category: Chemical

products

Product: Rubber spray
paint

Brand: phil trade

Name: Kautschuk
Sprühlack ("Rubber spray
paint")

Type/number of model:
Fluorescent Orange

Batch number/Barcode:
PRO: 2014/05/31 - EXP:
2016/05/31

OECD Portal Category:
77000000 - Automotive

Description: Orange
spray can with orange
cap and multicoloured
label, to be used for
wheel rims.

Country of origin:
Romania

Chemical

The amount of
benzene in the
product is too high
(measured value
0.25% by weight).
Benzene is
carcinogenic and
mutagenic, toxic when
inhaled or ingested
and irritant to the eyes
and skin.

The product does not
comply with the
Regulation on the
classification, labelling
and packaging of
substances and
mixtures (CLP) and
with the REACH
Regulation.

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A11/0071/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A11/0072/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Serious
risk

Professional
products 34 

A12/1018/15
Germany Category: Motor vehicles

Product: Lorry

Brand: Scania

Name: R 500 LA 4x2

Type/number of model:
Types: A 4x2, B 4x2, B
4x4, A 6x2, B 6x2, A
6x2/4, B 6x2/4, A 6x2*4, B
6x2*4, A 6x4, B 6x6, B
8x2, B 8x2/4, B 8x2*6, B
8x4, B 8x4*4, B 10x4*6
EC type-approval:
E4*2007/46*0030*19,
E4*2007/46*0031*19,
E4*2007/46*0032*16,
E4*2007/46*0038*18,
E4*2007/46*0039*18,
E4*2007/46*0040*15,
E4*2007/46*0045*12,
E4*2007/46*0046*16,
E4*2007/46*0605*10

Batch number/Barcode:
The vehicles concerned
were manufactured in
2013.

OECD Portal Category:
77000000 - Automotive

Description: Lorry

Country of origin:
Sweden

No pictures are
available

Injuries

The steering column
mounted in the vehicle
was manufactured
with a diameter too
large to accommodate
the roller bearing. This
may lead to heavy
steering, causing
problems in steering
behaviour.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1018/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015

